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WITH GOD
SUMMER (2) 2021 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF RESPECT
INTRODUCTION

I hope you had a lovely half term break with your children in the sunshine- let’s hope it continues!  As I write the final newsletter for this academic year, there is still uncertainty around the extent of activities we will be able to plan for the end of term. We are still hoping to hold a small number of events in school on the proviso that restrictions are lifted later in June. Please note some of the dates below are provisional dates for after the 21st June when we hope restrictions will be lifted further. Please note these may be subject to change and/or cancellation dependent on DFE and government guidance.
PROVISIONAL DIARY DATES

	9 June
	Start back after half term

	10 June
	Reception height and weight checks

	15 June (1pm)
	Sale Sharks work with Y4 for 3 weeks

	21 June
	Assessment Week 

	24 June
	New Nursery Parents’ Meeting 5pm (online or in school)

	25 June
	Go Yellow for Shine non-uniform day

	1  July
	New Rec Parents Meeting 2.30pm

	2 & 4 July
	New Nursery children visit

	2 July
	Reports out to parents

	5 July
	EYFS sports day

	 8, 9 July
	 Y6 high school transition visits

	7 July
	KS1 sports day

	8 July
	KS2 Sports

	13 July
	Potential Y6 Leavers’ Event 6pm

	19 July
	Moving up morning

	19 July
	Y6 Escape Room Experience

	20 July
	Talent Show

	21 July
	Achievement Assembly- Break Up

	7 September
	Start of autumn term


SCHOOL UNIFORM
School uniform is available to order online at Brigade.uk.com

You can order at any point in the school year and it will be delivered to your home address. You are able to purchase all the products you have previously been able to buy from school at the same or a slightly cheaper cost. We have offered some items at a reduced cost in order to compensate for the cost of delivery, which is £3.95 but free on orders over £50. You may wish to order with a friend in order to receive free delivery on smaller orders.

Items such as skirts, trousers, polo shirts and PE shorts can still be purchased from your usual suppliers such as supermarkets and clothes stores. These do not have to be school branded and do not need to be purchased from Brigade.

In addition to the items that have been available from school you can now also order an embroidered polo top. The non-embroidered tops are still standard school uniform but you may wish to buy an embroidered top for summer months when cardigans are not worn as often. This is personal choice and NOT compulsory uniform.

You can also purchase school embroidered coats, fleeces and waterproofs. Again please note that these are not compulsory school uniform but are available if you wish to purchase one.

STAFFING
Congratulations!

Many congratulations to our Reception teacher, Miss Storey, who was married over the half term break and returns as Mrs Saysell. As you can imagine, she made the most beautiful bride! 

Congratulations also to Mrs Blower who is now the proud mummy of a beautiful baby girl, Evelyn. We can’t wait to meet her.

Mrs Fortune and Miss Gordon will commence maternity leave at the end of the summer term. We will have exciting news to come back to in September!
It is the end of an era this summer as three of our long-serving members of staff leave us to enjoy well-earned retirements.
Mrs Gilmour has worked at St Andrew’s as a teaching assistant since 1996- twenty five years! During this time she has worked extremely hard in many different year groups and with lots of teachers- all of whom have found her invaluable. Her calm, warm nature and friendly smile will be much missed by all her colleagues as well as by the children. 
Mrs Cunningham has been a quiet and reassuring presence in our school office since 2000. Mrs Cunningham’s role has focused on attendance and collection of money, in addition to supporting the school business manager with daily clerical duties. The school office is an extremely busy place and Mrs Cunningham has always managed to work methodically and diligently and have time for everybody. Her patient and caring manner has been much appreciated (especially by me!) and we will miss her very much. The governors have appointed Mrs S Rose as the new clerical assistant to take over in September.

Last, but certainly not least, Mr Halstead, who has been a cornerstone of St Andrew’s for the last 33 years! Mr Halstead arrived with the new building in 1988 and liked it so much he has never left! This is a wonderful testament to his love of the school and its pupils and of his loyalty and dedication to St Andrew’s. Mr Halstead has taught hundreds of children in the local area, and many of them are now parents at our school. The children have benefited from his love of science, computing, music and DT over the years. The staff have benefitted from his friendship and thoughtful, generous nature. St Andrew’s just won’t seem the same without Mr Halstead, but we can’t complain as he has certainly earned his early retirement and the new adventures he has planned.
I know you will all join me in thanking Mrs Gilmour, Mrs Cunningham and Mr Halstead for all they have done for your children and in wishing them all the best for the future and for long, happy and healthy retirements.

ALLOCATION OF TEACHERS TO CLASSES 2021-22

I am now in a position to inform you of the allocation of teaching staff to classes form September 2021.

Nursery: Miss D Smith

Reception: Mrs K Saysell

Year 1: Miss E Jackson

Year 2: Mrs J Dalton

Year 3: Miss B Jones

Year 4: Mrs H Hall (Monday-Wednesday) and Mrs J Plant (Thursday & Friday)
Year 5: Mrs K Bush

Year 6: Mrs E Hodgkinson
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WORSHIP

VIRTUAL ASSEMBLIES

We continue to hold regular collective worship on line in school. Rev Garfield contributes to weekly worship with his lovely online assemblies. These are also added to the school’s Twitter feed.
SUMMER SPORTS
Please ensure your child has their full PE kit (clearly labelled) in school as there will be additional outdoor sporting activities taking place over the next half term.
CHARITY FUNDRAISER
At the request of a parent we are delighted to support the ‘Shine’ charity this summer. The charity spreads awareness of, and raises funds to support, children and adults with spina bifida and hydrocephalus. We will be taking part in their ‘Go yellow for Shine’ non-uniform day on the 25th June. Children and staff are invited to wear something yellow in return for a voluntary contribution to the charity of £1.

SUMMER TERM ASSESSMENTS
All statutory key stage 1 and key stage 2 tests and teacher assessments planned for summer 2021, including the key stage 2 tests in reading and mathematics and the key stage 1 Phonics screening check, have been cancelled by the DFE. Primary school performance measures will not be published for the 2020/21 academic year.
We will, however, administer our own termly teacher assessments at the end of June as a measure of progress and attainment against national expectations.

TRANSITION

Year 6 staff will be liaising closely with feeder high schools to facilitate a smooth transition for all pupils. Parents/carers will received more detailed information on transition activities from your child’s allocated high school. It is hoped to have 3 onsite transition days from 7-9 July, covid restrictions permitting.
ANNUAL REPORTS
You will receive a written report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 2nd July. 

FINALLY
I will send out further news updates should DFE or local authority guidance change. Let’s all keep our fingers crossed we can start to resume ‘normal service’ by the end of the summer term. School breaks up for the summer holiday on 21st July and the autumn term starts on Tuesday 7th September.
Thank you for your continued support.
Mrs. A. Barker
Headteacher
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